
 Tualatin Valley Council (TVC) 2017-01-23 
Meeting was held at IOOF Hall,  

267 E. Main Street, Hillsboro, OR 97123 

The meeting started about 6:45 and adjourned about 7:50 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org 
Draft – not for posting 

Attendees: 
Delegates: 

Columbia River Dancers:  Dale & Nancy Smith 
Eager Beavers:   Kay Rogers, Nan Overall 
Hayshakers:    Kathy Worthington, Sylvia Davis (both absent) 
Hoedowners:   Mike Duyck, Rhoda Reinking (Rhoda absent) 

Mix N Mingles:   Patricia Billings, Janelle Janicke 
R Square D:    Mary McDaniel, Marv Pope (Marv absent) 
Sunset Promenaders:  Janice Sminia, Janice Blomquist (Janice B. absent) 
Toe Draggers:   Tom Gray, Diana Gray 
Tri Squares:    Gordon Keeney, Frank Collett 
Tualatin Timber Squares William Alexander (absent) 
Valley Squares:   Bea Cook 
Wave Steppers:   Bob Allen, Carolyn Hindman 

 
Officers, Elected & Appointed: 

President: Dale Brabham    Vice-President: Kathy Roberts 
Treasurer: Carolene Siebert   Secretary: Andis Garuts 
State Delegate: Jim Rogers   Sunshine Chair: Janice Sminia 
Past-President of the TVC: Gary Clark 
Insurance Chair: Kay Rogers 
President of OFSRDC: Marilyn Schmit (absent) 
Caller & Cuer Advisor: Daryl & Yvonne Clendenin (both absent)  
Oregon Federation Youth Advisor: Kathy Roberts 
Alternate State Delegate and PAC Representative: Mary Schneider (absent) 
TVC Webmaster: Tim Roberts (absent)  OFN Area Editor: Ferrous Steinka 

 
Visitors Attending: 
 Janienne Alexander (Tualatin Timber Squares) 
 Patty Bonney (Mix ‘n’ Mingle) 
 Linda Brabham (Tri Squares) 
 David Chapman (Valley Squares) 
 Lane Clem (Eager Beavers) 
 Marie Clem (Eager Beavers) 
 Nadine Collett (Tri Squares) 
 Sally Duyck (Hoedowners) 
 Marilyn Ellis (Tualatin Timber Squares) 
 Gary Hahn (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Bette Hahn (Sunset Promenaders) 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org/


 Mark Janicke (Toe Draggers) 
 Linda Ray Keeney (Tri Squares) 
 Judy Schnasse (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Tom Sminia (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Karen Steinka (Hoedowners) 
 Ray Sullivan (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Dorothy Sullivan (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Sharon Tefelske (Valley Squares) 
 Chet Wolter (Hoedowners) 
 Pat Wolter (Hoedowners) 
 
 
 

TVC Officer Reports: 
 
 
Previous Council meeting minutes approved as written. 
 
President’s report: (Dale Brabham)  
Welcome members of the TVC, officers of clubs, and guests. 

Tonight is a special meeting of the TVC.  In addition to reports by officers and club 
delegate we get to meet current and past presidents of our clubs and their guests. 

There is so much to be done to make square dances happen.  You are the volunteers 
that do the work.  Tonight we will recognize one of you in a special way with the TVC 
Recognition Award. 
 

Vice President’s report: (Kathy Roberts)  

TVC Dance schedule for 2016-2017 
1. March 5, 2017 Special Dance with Gary Shoemake calling and Yvonne Clendenin 

cuing.  Dancing will be from 2:00-4:30 PM at the Sunset Presbyterian Church (14986 
NW Cornell Rd., Portland, OR) 

2. April 29th, 2017 (5th Saturday) Spring Fling Dance. Mike and Julie Stout will be the 
caller and cuer. Aloha Grange Mainstream Format with Pre-Rounds 

3. July 29, 2017 Round Dance party. At the IOOF Hall, Ken Pratt Cuer MC, IOOF Hall 
4. August 27 (Sunday) – Hahn Farm Potluck and Dance. Potluck at 5:30 pm, Dance 

6:30-9:30 pm. Janienne Alexander will be the caller 
5. September 16-17, 2017 OFSRDC State Meeting, Kinton Grange.  

 Dance September 16, hosted by the Toe Draggers at the Kinton Grange starting at 
7:30 pm. KC Curtis will be the Caller, Bev Flint will be the Cuer.  

 State Meeting Sunday, September 17th at the Kinton Grange at 9:00 am.  Please 
come and meet your new and continuing state officers 

6. September 30, 2017 (5th Saturday) Tri-Council Dance. The Wild Cards are the callers 
with Lonnie Sycks cueing. Oak Grove Community Center.  We will have a different 
format for this dance:  7-7:30 pm Plus, 7:30-7:50 pm Advance Rounds, 7:50-8:00 
Rounds, 8:00-10:00 Mainstream. 



7. December 31, 2017 (Sunday) New Year’s Eve Dance at the IOOF Hall in Hillsboro, 
9:00 pm – 12:15 am.  Dan Nordbye will be our caller!  He has asked us to consider 
hosting a dinner with the dance.  Please come prepared to discuss this possibility. 

The TVC is continuing on its club anniversary dance visitation schedule.  Please join us for 
the fun in supporting each other’s anniversary dances.  Our next two visitations are February 
25, to the Hoedowners and March 25 to the Columbia River Dancers. 
 

Treasurer’s report: (Carolene Siebert) 
Total cash: $12,891.04 in all accounts 
Summer Festival profit: $589.51 (after profit distribution to TVC clubs for their members’ 
attendance) 
New Year’s Eve Dance profit: $243.00 
We sent a total of $598.75 to three clubs for class advertising reimbursement. 
Please submit class ad form for reimbursement. 
 
Secretary report: (Andis Garuts) No report. 
 

State Delegates report: (Jim Rogers)   
We have distributed insurance certificates. Please see that your Club gets theirs. Let 

me know if you have any problems. 
The Federation needs officers.  Nominating Committee Meeting this Saturday at Mid-

Winter Festival, please let us know if you are interested. 
 
Alternate State Delegate’s and PAC Representative’s Report: (Mary Schneider) 
Absent, and no report. 
 

OFSRDC Publicity and Education Report: (Kathy Roberts) 
Mid-Winter’s Education Seminar will be a Round Robin discussion on what goes into 

hosting a Mid-Winter or Summer Festival. Four past chairmen couples including our very own 
Kay & Jim Rogers will be on the panel and they will be leading a lively discussion from different 
viewpoints. 

The Oregon Federation of Square and Round Dance Clubs Facebook page is up to 274 
members.   Thank you to those of you who are adding your club members to the page – it is 
nice to see people use it. 
Upcoming Special Dances within the State 

1. January 27-29, 2017 Mid-Winter Festival Mike Seastrom and Hunter Keller are the 
callers. Sharon and Casey Parker are the cuers. 

2. February 12, River City Dancers Les Seeley Retirement Dance, Milwaukie Community 
Club, Milwaukie 

3. May 26-28, Charlie Brown Squares Boatnik Dance, Josephine County Square Dance 
Hall, Grants Pass 

4. June 9-11, Buckeroo Round Up and Wildlife Safari Dance, Roseburg 
5. June 21-24, National Square Dance Convention, Cincinnati, OH 
6. July 14-16, 2017 Summer Festival will be held in Salem. There are a few dry camping 

spots at $10 a night. Since it is on school grounds, there is no smoking or alcohol 
allowed. Flyer available for the dance at the State Capitol on the 14th. 



7. August 10-12, Central Oregon Round Up, with Advanced, Plus & MS, Sisters High 
School, Sisters, OR.  Caller Jet Roberts. 

 
OFSRDC Youth Report: (Kathy Roberts) 

The program for providing financial assistance to families who need help purchasing 
youth ribbons for state sponsored events such as Mid-Winter will be continuing. Please 
remember to let your clubs know that they will be contacting Karyn for consideration. Karyn 
Buchheit: buchheitfarmkm@gmail.com  
 The state will be hosting a Scholarship Dance on April 2, to replenish the scholarship 
funds.  KC Curtis will be the caller with Tami Helms cueing.  100% of the profits will go towards 
educational scholarship.  We have a large number of high school students in our few clubs that 
will be graduating and we would like to be offer scholarships to all of the qualifying students.  
We are requesting that the PAC, TVC, and Mid-Willamette co-host/sponsor this worthwhile 
dance by providing the food for the dance and by attending the dance.  The dance will be on 
April 2, in the Portland Area.  There will be a dinner at 4:00 pm, followed by dancing from 5:00-
7:30 pm. Desserts will be served during the dance.  We would also like to have a basket raffle 
and would like to request baskets from your clubs and council. Dinner and dance admission 
will be by donation.  The goal is that 100% of the dance proceeds will be donated to the Youth 
Educational Scholarship Fund.  Youth Activities Coordinator Karyn Buchheit will have flyers 
available soon. 
 
Past TVC President report: (Gary Clark).  

As Past President it's my job to find qualified candidates for nomination for the TVC 
officer positions.  I will list the TVC Officers and what I know at this time. 

TVC President -- Dale Brabham has agreed to run another year.  Thanks Dale. 
TVC Vice President -- Kathy Roberts will step down as she is 1st Vice President on the 

Federation and will be President this next term.  We need a candidate to fill this position. 
TVC Secretary -- Andis Garuts has agreed to stay on.  Thanks Andis for doing a super 

job as Secretary. 
TVC Treasurer -- Carolene Siebert has stated she will decline reelection.  We need a 

qualified person for this position and Lane Clem has volunteered to train for this position. 
TVC State Delegate -- Jim Rogers has agreed to fill this position with Kay's Blessing. 
TVC Alternate Delegate & PAC Representative. -- Mary Schneider will continue as she 

graciously volunteered not too long ago. 
Gary Clark 
Past President 
 

OFSRDC President’s report: (Marilyn Schmit)  Absent, and no report. 

 

Sunshine report: (Janice Sminia)  

Sent a sympathy card to Walt Thompson family, R Square D Club. 
Sent get well card to Marvin Wilburn, R Square D Club. 
Sent Gary Hahn a get well card, Sunset Promenaders Club. 
Sent a “Thinking of You” card to Joyce McKee, Columbia River Dancers student. 
Sent a sympathy card to Family of Vicki Fotheringham, Valley Squares Club. 
Sent a sympathy card to Barbara and Family of Harold Kleve, Sunset Promenaders Club 

mailto:buchheitfarmkm@gmail.com


Sent get well card to Dottie Swenson of the Eager Beavers 
Sent a get well card to Julie Stout, Sunset Promenaders. 
 
OFN Area Editor Report: (Ferrous Steinka) No report. 

 

Caller & Cuer Advisors report: (Daryl & Yvonne Clendenin) Both absent, and no report. 

 
Webmaster report: (Tim Roberts) Absent, and no report. 
 
Presentation of TVC Recognition Award: (Dale Brabham) 
The 2016 TVC Outstanding Contribution Recognition Award was presented to Nan Overall. 

When Linda and I first began dances beyond the borders of Tri Squares, we meet a lot 
of interesting and encouraging people.  One lady in particular stands out, partly because she 
seemed to be at every dance we went to, but more so because of her intensity on the dance 
floor.  She is an army of one making people get up and dance.  I have discovered her 
generous spirit and willingness to help with the work to be done too.  She has a powerful look, 
a gaze that makes you want to do right.  One TVC dance she helped with Split the Pot, what a 
collection that night, apparently we would rather cough up five bucks than feel the heat of the 
stare.  We are happy she uses her power for good. 

If you have not guessed, please welcome up the cake lady, Nan Overall. 
This award was started and continued many years by Bob Bosch.  It is our tradition to 

read all the names on the plaque at this time. 
Each year, since 1994, the Tualatin Valley Council recognizes a couple or individual for 

dedication and outstanding contributions to the promotion of modern square dance.  For 2016 
the TVC hereby recognizes Nan Overall. 

Nan is a member of three TVC clubs: Eager Beavers, Hoedowners, and Sunset 
Promenaders.    

In these clubs, Nan has been a loyal member attending all dances, lessons, and club 
meetings.  She has affectionately earned the nickname of “The Cake Lady.” 

As an Eager Beaver, Nan has been recognized for her contributions to the club with the 
Swenson Award.  She is known for her photography at club events, and publishing stories and 
pictures about the club in the Beaver Log. 

The TVC recognizes in Nan a true desire to get people dancing.  Her persistence in 
rounding up people to complete squares is attested to by all who know her. 

With thanks and gratitude we offer Nan our sincerest congratulations on displaying a 
spirit of service in pursuit of square dance.  Presented this 23rd Day of January, 2017. 
 
 

Old Business:    
 

No old business. 

New Business: 
  

Call for nomination of candidates for TVC office for 2017-2018.  Positions need to be filled for 
Vice President and Treasurer. 



Club Delegate Reports: 
 
 
Columbia River Dancers: (Dale and Nancy Smith, Delegates)  
Club dances 2nd and 4th Saturdays year round at Hazel Dell Grange, 7509 NE Hazel Dell Ave., 
Vancouver, WA 98665.  The times 7 to 8 Plus dance, 8-10 Mainstream dance with Jim Hattrick 
as club caller and cuer.  http://www.ColumbiaRiverDancers.org  
We will be dark for the Mid-Winter Festival. 
Our next three dances will be called by the Front Porch Trio (but not all at once).  The first of 
the dances will be our Valentines Dance on Feb. 11.  Craig Abercrombie will be calling and 
cuing that dance.  Jim Hattrick will be calling and cuing at our Paw-jama Dance on Feb. 25.  
Finally, our 2nd Anniversary Dance will be held on March 11.  Caller and cuer will be Adam 
Christman. 
Nancy Smith   

 

 
Eager Beavers: (Kay Rogers and Nan Overall, Delegates) 
Club dances plus every Monday afternoon, 1:00 to 3:00 PM, at the Sunset Presbyterian 
Church (14986 NW Cornell Rd., Beaverton, OR), which features an air conditioner and 
excellent wood floor. On holidays we dance at the Aloha Grange (the corner of 185th and TV 
Hwy). Daryl and Yvonne Clendenin are the caller and cuer on the 1st and 5th Mondays; Darrell 
Kalmbach calling and Joyce Hooper cueing on 2nd and 4th Mondays; Jim Hattrick is the Caller 
and Cuer 3rd Mondays each month. Dance starts with 15 minutes of intermediate pre-rounds. 
For information call 503-645-2414; http://www.eagerbeavers.info 
The Eager Beavers are sorry to lose our longtime friend and member, Harold Kleve. Services 
will be held on February 4th at 1 p.m. at Donelsons Fir Lawn Memorial Center 2070 W Main, 
Hillsboro, OR 97123.  There is a reception following at the IOOF Hall in Hillsboro. Parking at 
the bank across the street. 
Lessons begin February 13th at noon at the Sunset Presbyterian Church, where the Beavers 
dance. 
 

 

Hayshakers: (Kathy Worthington and Sylvia Davis, Delegates) (both absent) 

Hayshakers are now dancing the 1st Friday's from 6:30 pm. Harvey Hunsucker caller & cuer.  
Dance is at the Pacific Grange, 90475 Hwy 101, Cullaby Lake, at Warrenton, OR.  Be sure to 
call first to make sure we have enough people for a dance.  503.325.8109, 503.861.2726, 
503.325.2100. 
http://www.hayshakers.org 
We were able to have a dance on Friday night,  thanks to the Wave Steppers.    We are 
looking forward to having lessons next week, right now we have 4 couples and two 
men that  want to take the classes.  This is at the dancers level and how fast they want  to 
advance still not  sure when the lessons are as they are to decide when they are to have the 
lesson. 
 

 

http://www.columbiariverdancers.org/
http://www.eagerbeavers.info/
http://www.hayshakers.org/


Hoedowners: (Rhoda Reinking and Mike Duyck, Delegates) (Rhoda absent) 

Dance the 2nd and 4th Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy.  Our 
Caller is Daryl Clendenin.  The Cuer is Yvonne Clendenin. Pre-Plus and Intermediate Rounds 
will be called from 7:00-8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00-10:00. Our format is informal and 
friendly. http://www.hoedowners.info  
Hoedowners will be dark for Mid Winter Festival the end of January.   
On February 11th our theme will be The Mad Hatter’s Tea Party. 
February 25th will be the Hoedowners 67th Anniversary.  Chicken dinner will begin about 6:00 
pm with dancing soon after. 
March 11th will be our Potato Head dance.  (Potatoes will be in abundance with trimmings.) 
Our main stream class is proceeding with about 12 students attending regularly.  The class 
has been somewhat slowed due to the recent weather. 
 
 

Mix N Mingle: (Janelle Janicke and Patricia Billings, Delegates) 

Club dances Plus at the Winona Grange (8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR) on 1st and 3rd 
Saturdays.    Pre-Rounds begin at 7:00 PM (Levels 4 & 5), 7:30 PM (Levels 2 & 3) and 
Plus from 8:00 – 10:30 PM with level 2-4 Rounds.  The door donation is $5 for members and 
$6 for non-members.  Randy Dibble is our club Caller and Jeanine Norden our club 
Cuer.  www.mixandminglesquares.org 
MnM will have their food bank barrel at their dances.  Please consider donating some non 
parishable food items when you come dancing with us first and third Sat.  Check our website to 
confirm dance schdule. 
Respectfully, Patricia and Janelle 
 
 
R Square D: (Mary McDaniel and Marv Pope, Delegates) (Marv absent) 
Dance 2nd Friday and the 4th Saturday from September thru May; June thru August dance 2nd 
and 4th Wednesday at the Kelso Senior Center (106 NW 8th Ave, Kelso, WA). We dance 7 to 
8:00 Plus and 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream and refreshments after the dance. Craig Abercrombie 
is the caller and Lonnie Sycks is our Cuer. Our website is www.r-square-d.info  Call 360-431-
7553 or 360-636-3358 for more information.  
We had a club meeting on Jan 16th   
We have a rest stop coming up on Feb 2nd and 3rd.  
Ribbons for Oct fest will be printed and will have them for sale in March .  It will be at The 
Rose Valley Grange again this year, with Craig and Adam calling and Susan cueing 
We have a visitation to the Ruff and Ruffles on Feb 18th, this being the first Dance for them as 
they only have two this year.  
Our next dance is the Valentine Dance on Feb 10th at the Kelso Grange Plus at 7:00 to 8:00.  
Craig calling and Lonnie cueing with intermediate rounds and Mainstream 8:00 to 10 with 
rounds. 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.hoedowners.info/
http://www.mixandminglesquares.org/
http://www.r-square-d.info/


Sunset Promenaders: (Janice Sminia and Janice Blomquist, Delegates) (Janice B. absent) 
Mainstream Dance 1st & 3rd Saturdays.  Dances starts at 7:00 with Plus dance and 
Intermediate Rounds, then at 8:00 until 10:00 is the Mainstream dance.  Caller is Mike (Julie) 
Stout; Cuer is Ken (Diane) Pratt.  The Club also has a Plus dance on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th 
Thursday of the month.  Dance starts at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds and at 7:30 until 9:30 
is a Plus dance with Darrell Kalmbach calling and Ken Pratt cueing, with a finger food break 
after.  We dance in Hillsboro at the Odd Fellows Hall Upstairs on the corner of 3rd & Main 
Streets above LaHaies and Of Earth and Air shops. www.sunsetpromenaders.com  
The Sunset Promenaders are changing the Club’s dance time format on March 4th! From 7:00 
to 7:30 there will be Intermediate Rounds, and then at 7:30 until 9:30 will be Mainstream. 
There will be a Plus tip and break starting at 9:30. 
In the meantime our Mainstream dances are on February 4th and 18th honoring our Presidents 
with our Club’s caller and cuer, Mike Stout and Ken Pratt. 
On Thursdays, February 2nd and 16th are our Promenaders Plus dances with Darrell Kalmbach 
calling and Ken Pratt cueing.  We have our Plus dances each month starting with Intermediate 
pre-rounds at 7:00, Plus dance starts at 7:30 to 9:30. 
Ken’s Round dance workshop on 3rd Sundays each month 6:30 to 8:00.   
Our fist New Dancer’s Mainstream Lesson was on Sunday January 15th, 4:00 PM at the 
Hillsboro Odd Fellows Hall. Daryl Clendenin filled in for Mike Stout as Mike and Julie were 
called away on a family emergency. 
Club members are looking forward to Mid-Winter in Albany end of this week, and also 
attending Les Seeley’s retirement dance party on February 12th with the Crew performing. 
Janice Sminia, Sunset Promenaders’ Delegate to the TVC. 
   

 
Toe Draggers: (Tom and Diana Gray, Delegates)  
Dance at the Kinton Grange on the 1st Friday 7:30-8:00 Pre-Rounds, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream 
(3rd tip Plus) and on the 3rd Friday 7:30-8:00 Plus, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream with the last tip 
Plus. Caller is K.C. Curtis; and Cuer is Bev Flint. Kinton Grange is at 19015 SW Scholls Ferry 
Rd., Beaverton, 97007.  www.toedraggers.org      
Our next dance on Feb 3rd is themed “Hearts & Roses”.  Our second dance on February 17th 
is a regular dance with no theme. 
We have just graduated our square dance class on January 18th.  We graduated 5 students 
with 3 of them joining our club. 
Submitted by Diana Gray 
 

 

Tri Squares: (Gordon Keeney and Frank Collett, Delegates)  

We dance on the second Saturday and fourth Friday of each month at the historic Tigard 
Grange in Tigard. Terry Halley is our club Caller with Sandra Pinon Cueing. We dance from 
September to June.  We are dark in July and August.  Hearing enhancement devices are 
available. We round dance from 7:30 – 7:45, dance Plus from 7:45 to 8:00 and Mainstream 
from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m.; the 4th tip will be PLUS. Refreshments are served at 10:00. 
www.trisquares.com 
Each season, Tri Squares plans for two very special anchor dances. The next one will 
be our "Mardi Gras Masquerade Ball" which is scheduled for Friday, February 24th from 7:30 

http://www.toedraggers.org/
http://www.trisquares.com/


to 10pm.  Terry Halley and K.C. Curtis are teaming up to Call and Sandra Pinion 
will Cue.  Guests are encouraged to wear their favorite mask and prizes will be awarded for the 
best ones. Free masks will also be available at the sign in table. Most TVC clubs do not dance 
on the fourth Friday so please encourage your members to come out and have some fun!   
All seven students from our fall B-51 class have signed up for the Mainstream lessons that 
started in January. Even though the class is small, they are very energetic and could be great 
additions to Tri Squares. 
Unfortunately in the past, Tri Squares has not been able to attend the Eager Beavers April 
Anniversary dance because it occurred on the exact Sunday as our Annual  membership 
meeting. This year, we have moved the date of our Annual meeting which will now allow us to 
attend the Eager Beavers' anniversary.  
 
 
Tualatin Timber Squares: (William Alexander, Delegate) (absent) (Janienne Alexander 
delivered the report.) 
We dance on the second and fourth Wednesday nights each month, year-round, at the Winona 
Grange, 8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR.  These are Mainstream dances, starting at 7 p.m. 
and ending at 9 p.m.  Refreshments are downstairs during each dance.  Caller: Janienne 
Alexander.  Other callers from the floor are welcome.  www.tualatindance.com  
We are currently doing lessons on Wednesday nights.  We have six students, but we have a 
few more open nights, so there is room for more.  Angels needed, particularly male angels.  
Our next dance will be on Wednesday, April 26.  This will be our Trophy Dance.  The club with 
the largest percentage of their club members attending will win the Trophy, and will get a 
chance to hold their own Trophy Dance.  Please bring your clubs’ class members; they will 
count towards your clubs’ total percentage for the Trophy. 
 

 
Valley Squares: (Bea Cook, Delegate)  
Dance 1st and 3rd Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy, year-
round.  Mainstream with every third tip Plus and rounds from 7 to 10 p.m.  Open break with 
refreshments starting at 8 p.m.  Guest callers, Connie Clark Cuer.  www.valleysquares.com 
The Valley Squares’ December 17th and January 7th dances were canceled due to the 
weather. 
Sad news happened to us in January with the deaths of two of our faithful dancers - Mark 
Norberg and Vicki Fotheringham.  
Our spirits were lifted a bit with a successful dance last Saturday, January 21st.  Everyone was 
glad to be out of the cold (and the house) and back dancing. 
Our basic lessons will begin Tuesday, January 24, 2017 from 7-9 at the Aloha Grange.  The 
first two nights are free and the remaining nights are $6 per student.  
Daryl Clendenin will call our Soup-er Bowl dance on February 4th from 7-10 at the Aloha 
Grange. Come early and join us for soup and bread at 6:15.  
Also on February 4th there will be a Community Dance from 2 to 4 p.m. at Bethel 
Congregational Church in Beaverton - casual attire and no experience necessary. The cost is 
free for all – come join the fun! 

http://www.tualatindance.com/
http://www.valleysquares.com/


On Saturday, February 18th from 7-10pm we will be having a 1960’s “Throwback” dance. Mark 
Wheeler will be our guest caller and Connie Clark our cuer. Come dance to the oldies! Every 
third tip will be a plus tip.  
Please see our flyers for more details about these dances. We look forward to dancing with 
you. 
 
   
Wave Steppers: (Bob Allen and Carolyn Hindman, Delegates)  
Dance 2nd Saturday March thru October. The dance is Mainstream, with one PLUS tip, every 
second tip at the Garibaldi City Hall (107 6th Street, Garibaldi, OR 97118) from 7:00 to 9:30 
PM with guest Callers.  
Wavesteppers Tillamook Bay Square Dance Club is holding square dance classes on 
Wednesday nights at the Tillamook Elk's Lodge from 6-8 pm. The Iodge is located at 3rd & 
Main  Street.  All are welcome.   
Our 2017 Dance schedule begins the 2nd Saturday in March at Garibaldi City Hall,  6th & 
Acacia St, Garibaldi , OR  from 7 p.m. to  9:30 pm.  Square dance attire is admired but not 
required. We have  open break. We would love to have you come visit  the beautiful Oregon 
Coast and dance  with us.  Joe Wrabek is our Caller/Instructor.  
Hope to see all of you  at Mid-Winter State Festival!  
Carolyn Hindman, TVC Delegate  
 

Good of the Order: 

 
Kay Rogers reminded everyone that clubs should send lists of class members to her for 
OSFRDC insurance coverage.  This can be done on the Federation’s Web page. 
 
Sally Duyck mentioned that the Randall Award will be presented at the Mid-Winter Festival on 
Friday night. 
 

Next TVC Meeting: 

 
Monday, February 27, at 7:00 p.m. at the Old Spaghetti Factory, 18925 NW Tanasbourne 
Drive, Hillsboro, OR 97124.  If you wish to eat a meal prior to the meeting, the room is 
available after 5:45 and you can order from the full menu. 
 
Respectfully edited and published by Andis Garuts, TVC Secretary  

 


